SPECIAL MEETING
February 1, 2024

The regular meeting of the Reading Township Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Building and called to order at 9:00 am by Chairman Wes Thomason. Vice Chairman Jason Phillips and Mike Weigand were also present with Chairman Thomason presiding over the meeting.

Others in attendance included Gerald Shank, Planning Commission; William Ceravola, Officer in Charge; and Kim Weigand.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Officer Ceravola stated the East Berlin VFW donate $1599.00 to the Township to purchase a vest for Officer Morehead.

Mr. Weigand stated he met United Hook and Ladder, York Springs, and Northeast Adams. United Hook and Ladder put a membership drive together last year and they were successful going into the school district and received junior members as well as regular members. The three fire companies are going to work together and form a committee. There will be another meeting on the 20th with York Springs to discuss taking the program to the school districts.


Kevin & Benay Holtzinger Final Subdivision Plan SALD #2023-08
Extension on time
Chairman Thomason read a 90-extension request letter from Mr. Holtzinger dated January 24, 2024.
Mr. Weigand wanted to know where in the process was there a delay in approving the plan. Mr. Shank replied that plan was on the Panning Commissions December meeting along with the Stamer Farm. The representative of both plans called to let the commission know they would not be at the meeting. So that took a month out of the progress. They also had some undecided things concerning the sewer. Chairman Thomason stated at the last Supervisors meeting the issue of the sewer was brought up and since the Planning Commission had not review it the plan was tabled so the Planning Commission can discuss it at their February Meeting. Mr. Phillips made a motion to approve the 90-day extension, second by Mr.
Weigand; motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURN
Mr. Phillips made a motion to adjourn at 9:07 am, second by Mr. Weigand; motion carried unanimously.
